## Hello Assembly!!!!

Not a lot has changed in District 6 since our AWSC Report in August, 2015. All our energy has been focused on the 26<sup>th</sup> Annual Area 9 Florida North Convention for which we were the host District. We think it was an enormous success!! We are not in a position to give our final financial report as yet and that will be given by Sue P. and Pat A., Co-Chairs of the Convention. We are humbled and honored to be able to host this Convention for the Area. We are also so grateful for the service provided by our Co-Chairs and all the committee members that served on the Convention Committee.

Time to move forward in District 6 now concentrating on all the Service Work we can provide in our area of responsibility. We have a vital district and lots of people who are will to give service to our beloved Al-Anon Program.

The District remains financially strong. We have 41 active meetings at this time spread throughout our large geographic area.

Our Chair positions are all filled with the exception of Speaker Chair. We do not consider and Alateen Chair as a position at this time since we have no active Alateen Meetings. All other positions are functioning well.

We have begun a conversation as to what direction we should take in connection with the future of Alateen within our District and will continue that through 2016. We are hoping for participation in this area.

We also want to focus on Public Outreach since we have been weak there in the past. We have a new Public Outreach Chairperson who we are hopeful can increase participation.

Our LDC is becoming more and more effective and self-supporting. We have provided a new storage facility for our Archives and will make a concentrated effort through the rest of the panel to streamline that function.

All and all we are in very good shape and with all the support our Panel 55 gets from our members, we are confident we will continue.

Thanks again for all your Area and our Sister District's support behind the convention, we are grateful!!

Respectfully Submitted,

Diane C, DR

Eva N, AISL